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59 year Pennant 
drought broken !  

By David Glassop 

At 7.00am on Sunday 3rd April 2011 NGC 
played Kareela Golf Club at Roseville Golf Club in 
the final of the 2011 Division 5 Major Pennant. 
It was NGCôs first Divisional final appearance in 

59 years and capped a magnificent season for the 
Team, Squad members, Caddies and supporters 
alike who rode each wave with great spirit 
throughout a dramatic season. 

It started in January 2011 and finished just on 
three months later. Initially, NGC drew Riverside 
Oaks, Balgowlah and Marrickville Golf Clubs in a 
typical home and away format of round robin 
matches to determine a sectional winner to 
contest the playoff Semi finals and Final on 
neutral venue courses. 

NGC started the season with a unique 7 
matches to NIL victory over Marrickville at home 
which set the scene for a tumultuous sectional win 
by NGC where all Teams won their home 
contests, therefore losing all their away contests 
and the Section being decided on the basis of the 
individual matches won by each Team. Sort of 
countback conditions for those familiar with 
deciding ties .......... 

On the day of the Final (changeover day for 
daylight saving ending and EST resuming) the 
Team arrived at Roseville with our Clubôs 2IC 
Greenkeeper, Brendan Brown missing !!!!!! After a 
few phone calls we located Brendan who had 
experienced Final morning car blues and his (not 
so trusty) vehicle was playing up but all resolved 
itself and BB arrived with minutes to spare. 

One disaster averted ................. 
The Team was issued with the dayôs playing 

conditions, course local rules, pin placement 
sheets, two golf balls of their preferred individual 
choice and a loyal & reliable caddy ................ 
Seven tee shots by NGCôs team off the first tee 

by the seven playing members of the Team did 
nothing for Manager Dave Glassopôs confidence 
as he was overheard saying to GOLF NSW 
Official in charge, Les Browne (Long Reef) after 
those tee shots being so poor that óits a funny 
thing about golf and omens, but those tee shots 
could actually be a good omen and may indicate 
NGC was in for a very special day ..................... 
special day it was !!!!!!!!!!!!! 

Scores were very even most of the day with 
both teams leading the overall contest at various 
stages throughout the day. Our order was; 

7.            Huw Bowman 
6.            John óGRIPô Renshaw, Captain 
5.            Matthew Buchanan-Reeks 
4.            Grant Todd 
3.            Brendan Brown 
2.            Andrew Vong 
1.            Ben Turnbull 
Our reserve was Club Junior Champion, Sam 

Beck who unfortunately did not get a game. At 
number 2, Andrew Vong was the first match 
decided with an outstanding 5 & 4 victory over the 
Kareela Team Captain. 

NGC 1 KGC 0 
Then, Huw Bowman suffered a narrow 2 & 1 

loss, Huw ran out of holes  just when he was 
clawing his way back into his match with some 
gutsy play. 

NGC 1 KGC 1 
Grip came to the 17th tee dormie 2 up only to 

lose 17 to a par. Both players hit their tee shots 
left on the par 5, 18th hole into a hazard and Grip 
ripped two shots onto the green after taking a 
penalty stroke drop, two putting for a bogey to 
clinch his match 2 up. 

NGC 2 KGC 1 
In quick succession the season undefeated 

Matthew Buchanan-Reeks went from 2 up with 2 

to play down the 19th hole in sudden death play 
and Brendan Brown fought courageously only to 
lose 2 & 1, Ben Turnbull lost a tough match 3 & 1, 
Matthew Buchanan-Reeks holed a 2 metre birdie 
putt on the 19th hole in what proved a decisive 
blow for NGC. 

NGC 3 KGC 3 
Now we have number 4 Grant Todd putting on 

the 18th green from 1.75m for a Final win. The putt 
just slipped past the hole leading to another 
sudden death finish. Off the 19th Tee Grant went 
back a club and struck a 3 wood for safety down 
the centre of the tight tree lined fairway. Grantôs 
opponent took a Driver only to carve his tee shot 
out on the adjacent 7th hole fairway running 
through that fairway onto a down slope between 
the 6th and 7th holes, the ball precariously coming 
to rest between loose leaf litter on a 60 degree 
slope. The Kareela number 4 had no shot to the 
19th green only being able to play sideways to get 
the ball back in play which he overdid ending in 
the tree line that guarded the (1st or) 19th hole. He 
hit two more shots (4th and 5th) striking trees on 
both occasions before playing his ball (6th shot) to 
pin high just off the green some 15m from the 
hole. Meanwhile Grant had struck his second shot 
just short of the green chipping up to 12m from 
the hole for 3. Kareela missed his chip and Grant 
rolled the putt to less than 0.3m to secure a 
fantastic FINAL win for NORTHBRIDGE  

NGC 4 KGC 3 
Players embraced their victory with Club 

Captain Lindsay Domingue  overwhelmed by 
players, caddies and supporters alike. At the 
victory presentation, Pennant team Captain, John 
Renshaw spoke highly of all of the Team, Squad, 
caddies and supporters, the Team organisation 
and morale and was mildly ecstatic (as only Grip 
can be) over the Teamôs success. 

The Pennant w
as 

at  A
ugusta 



The ladies started the new year and new golf-season with a record-number of 102 on 9 February 2011, Opening Day. We played an 
American Foursomes, which was good fun. Liz Quartly, winner of the summer competition, received her wonderful trophy and a 
beach-towel to wrap it in. 
On 30 March we played the Holden Scramble and in a sea of white and 

red, the Holden Colours, the ladies turned out in style to compete for a place in the State Final. The 
Winning team for the second year running were; Sue and Lizzie Campbell, Marian Otten and Kim 
McGlinn. We wish them good luck in the Final as last year they came second, losing by 0.1, and 
many thanks to Hunter Holden St. Leonards for their sponsorship of this event. 

The weekend Ladies Pennant are playing strongly with 
three matches to play, and our Bronze 1 Pennant has 
completed their season finishing a creditable second 
place. Representing the Club is a great honour and 
these ladies do us proud., thank you to Jenny Coleman for Captaining 
this team. 
On Wednesday 13 April the 75th Anniversary Plate was played for in a 
Stroke round, the Plate was presented last year by Gladys Berejiklian, to 
celebrate our 75th Anniversary and will be 
played for each April. The winner of the 
trophy is the best overall Nett score which 
this year was won by Jackie Taylor (pictured 
left with President Brigitte Hunt) with a Nett 
59 (HôCap 25). 
The season has started in earnest. We have 

played the first rounds of 
stableford, par and stroke and 
the Victory Singles final has 
been played. The Victory 
Singles is  a stroke matchplay 
event in conjunction with the 
Consolation singles for those 
who lose in the first round of the 
main event (Victory Singles). Winner for the 2011 Victory Singles is Bev Wilson defeating Karen Mayoh 
2/1 in a hard fought match, with handicaps of 20 & 21 it was anyoneôs game. Winner for the Consolation 
Singles is Jackie Taylor defeating Brigitte Hunt 4/3, with handicaps of 25 & 45, Jackie came home the 
winner after a great win the previous week. 
Congratulations to all who participated in this great event. 
The Club will be quiet in the first week in May as the ladies head south on mass to Craigibourne. Thank 

you in anticipation to Jenny Coleman , Janet Kirkwood, Sue Campbell and Guiniviere Domingue for their 
organisation of this annual event/get a away for the ladies of Northbridge. 
The course looks wonderful, the improvements are fantastic, in particular the start of the 12th  and obviously 
more improvements are in work.  A big thank you to Malcolm and his green-staff as well as Dad's Army who 
have made these improvements to the course. 
We wish all ladies and members a happy and successful 

2011 golfing season." 

  

Wednesday Happenings  By Brigitte & Jackie  

Bushcare Notes By Alison Davis 

Bushcare continues on third Mondays of 
the month, 8.30am with daylight saving, 
but back to 9.00am through the colder 

months.  We welcome new weeder Rose 
Barry, and farewell Jill Appelby who intends to help 
with the front garden as her time permits.  Did you 
know that we have been working in the bush for 11 
years now?  
I have included a short poem about all the wonderful 
work going on at our club. 
 

Elbow Grease. 
 

Soil from the oval and rolled up turf 
Workers going for all theyôre worth - 
Malcolm and Greens staff and Gordon Wardell 
With Dadôs Army working really well. 
Cap that all off with ñMarko in Muftiò 
Down went the greensward smooth, not tufty. 
 

The Clubhouse front garden has been less than 
adorable ï  
(The state of it has been quite deplorable). 
Doreen exclaimed ñThis will not do!ò 
And the rest chimed in ñWe think so too.ò 
Ian Greenhalgh ï grubbing up unsightly plants, 
With soil and toil heôll take the chance. 
Add a few helpers and ideas, 
Should look the best it has for years. 
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Weekend Ladies 
Pennant By Lynda Brenock 
The weekend ladies pennants started 
the season strongly with a 2/1 win over 
Cammeray at Bayview at the end of 
February, a 3-0 win over Barnwell 
Park at Chatswood and a 3-0 win over 
Castle Cove at Wakehurst. 
We are currently mid-way through the 
long season (February-May) of 8 away 
games, with 3 games left to play. 
Currently we are in 1st position on 9 
points, Cammeray are 2nd with 
7.5 and Wakehurst and Avalon are 
joint 3rd with 7pts, so it's very close. 
Three 2BBB matches are played and 
each win counts as 1 point. 
This year we are lucky to have some 
new players with higher handicaps that 
we can use in team, so we are more 
competitive on the shorter courses 
against the other teams. 
The new players in the team this year 
are Ros Davis, Virginia Walker, Sukja 
Lee and Claire Mallinson. 

Something about the 11th 
There is a lady named Faye,  
Who last year was showing the way 
For Pennants on the 11th in the rain,  
Guiding the way for the insane 
She rolled down the hill,  
and may have been there still, 
But mustering some form of grace 
If only to save face. 
As a  monster she appeared, all muddy and smeared 
And said Iôm fine, carry on, Iôm still here ! 
 

But this story does not end here, 
 

Yet again Miss Faye did appear 
On another day and another year, 
The 11th she no longer regards as friend 
On the tee this time renewed the trend 
A fall again but this time not a roll 
Nor as a slip, or so I was told 
It was more a swan dive from the table whilst viewing 
Where her playing partners balls were moving 
The table collapsed from where she was standing 
So the ladies tee made for a perfect landing 
Missing the backswing of her playing partner 
Landing with hands out behind the red markers 
For Faye Iôm sure it wonôt be a worry 
There will be no spotting on the 11th in a hurry. 



ôJunior Jibberõ Michael Pollack -Junior Coordinator 

During late January, the Junior and Cadet Championships were 
played.  I am pleased to report that the following boys are the respective 

champions and runners up for 2011: 

§Junior Champion ð Sam Beck (scores of 71 and 70) 

§Runner-up Junior Championship ð Chris Fiadino (77 and 73) 

§Cadet Champion ð Hugh McDonald (net scores of 66 and 60) 

§Runner-up Cadet Championship ð Bond Chan (67 and 61) 

Congratulations to each of you on your efforts. 
Samôs victory in the Junior Championship has been the result of persistence and 

hard work.  Sam has represented the Club with distinction over recent years in 
Encourage Shield and Junior Pennnants, and this year is a member of the Major 
Pennant squad.  Great work Sam on a thoroughly deserved win. 
Hugh held off a fast finish from young Bond to claim this yearôs Cadet title.  Hugh 

plays much of his golf at Royal Sydney, but hopefully he can be convinced to join his 
Northbridge mates in the Junior Pennant team later this year.   

Our next major event is the Junior Knockout, commencing during the upcoming 
Easter school holidays.  The final is set for Sunday 15 May.  I will report on this in the 
next edition. 

It has been great to see the renewed interest in our Junior clinics over recent 
weeks.  Within the determined group of regulars that attend, Iôm sure there are 
several budding champions in the making.  A reminder that these clinics are held 
twice every month and Junior members of all ages and standards are welcome. 
Until next time. 
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The topsoil from the oval is fantastic news for N.G.C. We have had an 
amount of approximately 3000m3 stockpiled . Although not the best 
quality material, it is good enough for growing turf predominantly in 
roughs. Purchasing this quality and quantity of topsoil would cost 
approximately $160,000. 

There are many projects that will be completed as a result of the 
accumulation of the soil and the soil levy to fund the turfing and 
associated costs involved.  

So far the beginning of the 12th fairway has been restored with some 
extensive drainage modifications made to the site. This job alone would 
have cost $40000 in soil. Finding that sort of money for a project was 
just not going to happen. Itôs a wonderful result as this section of the 12th 
is the landing area for many or the ladies and the shorter hitting men. 
The area was always very thin, bare and often waterlogged. This area 
will now be a pristine piece of fairway. The right hand side of the 8th and 
the 7th roughs have been repaired with work on the 9th to be completed 
by the end of April. 

The next areas for repair will be the left and right of the 12th roughs, 
the patchy areaôs of rough on the left side of the 14th fairway and the left 
side of the 18th fairway. 

COURSE IMPROVEMENTS (Soil Levy Update):  

By Marko Delatovic (General Manager) 
Those who have played the course recently will have witnessed the extensive 

reshaping and turfing works being carried out following the use of the soil from the 
oval. The wonderful result achieved in the area over the gully at the 12th hole is 
testimony to the decision taken by the Board to go ahead with the project.  

In coming months you will witness even further improvements as areas of fairway 
and rough are upgraded. A breakdown of the intended works, including timelines and 
associated costs is on display in the members lounge in the clubhouse. 

At this point I thank all of the members who have ensured the success of the 
project through their contributions. 

A special thank you to those who donated additional amounts ï Your added 
support and sharing of the Boardôs vision to implement substantial improvements to 
the course is much appreciated. Ideally the Club would have funded the project from 
normal revenue but this was not possible due to the timing and urgency factor 
involved and itôs ongoing commitment to reducing the loans associated with the 
stormwater harvesting project (Dams). When asking the members for their 
contribution the Board followed due process in establishing what goals were to be 
achieved with the soil, what were the costs associated with placement, reshaping and 
turfing and the time factors involved to ensure the soil remained usable. I am sure 
that over coming months members will increasingly appreciate that the decision to 
proceed will deliver long term benefits.   

On The Green 
Malcolm Harris-Course Superintendant 

Northbridge Masters 

Breakfast & 

Golf 2011  

Pictured L-R:  
Junior Champion Sam Beck, Peter & Barbara Mills & Cadet Champion Hugh 

McDonald, all holding the Hamish Mills Junior Championship Trophy. 

The Tradition continues......... 
The early risers were there to watch in comfort the final round at 

Augusta, with the Aussies making a charge, it looked like we were going 
to win our first Masters Jacket. This is an event unsurpassed for itôs 
tradition and attention to detail, an event every Professional Golfer 
aspires to not only be invited to but to win. 

Meanwhile at Northbridge a relatively small field enjoyed the final 
round at Augusta and a huge buffet breakfast, before challenging 
Northbridge Golf course for the honour of winning the 7th Northbridge 
Masters. It came down to two players in this prestigious Stableford 
event, with the winner for 2011, Robert Laurie receiving the Green 
jacket from 2010 winner Tony Hoffmann, with a fine score of 42 points, 
beating Lynda Brenock on a count back. The jacket as in Augusta is 
returned to itôs locker until next year, never to be worn outside the Club. 
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Birds of Northbridge: #7 Australian Raven 
with Jimmy Lane 
Description 
Australian Ravens are black with white eyes in 
adults. The feathers on the throat (hackles) are 
longer than in other species, and a bird tends to 
extend these when calling, while holding its head 
and body in a horizontal position. Australian 
Ravens are usually seen in pairs.  Young birds 
resemble the adults, but have dark eyes, shorter 
throat hackles and often the presence of a pink, 
fleshy gape. 
Distribution 
The Australian Raven is found in eastern, 
southern and central Australia. 
Habitat 
The Australian Raven is found in all habitat types, with the exception of the more arid 
areas of Western Australia. 
Feeding 
The Family Corvidae has a wide-ranging diet that may consist of grains, fruits, insects, 
small animals, eggs, refuse and carrion; however, the Australian Raven is mainly 
carnivorous. 
Breeding 
Australian Ravens construct a large untidy nest, normally consisting of bowl or platform 
of sticks, lined with grasses, bark and feathers. Both sexes construct the nest and feed 
the young. The incubation of the eggs is performed solely by the female, and only one 
brood is raised in a year. 
Comments 
Most of us call them Crows, but they are Ravens, and a distinct species.  There are 
Crows in Australia, but not in Sydney ï they are all Ravens.  One way to distinguish a 
Raven from a Crow is their call. Crows call ñah ah ahò but the Raven calls ñah ah 
aaaahhhewò (sort of like it's being strangled).  This information may prove useful to you 
in a highly unusual set of circumstances. 
Ravens and Crows are thought to be among the most intelligent of birds, certainly way 
ahead of a dunce like the Kookaburra.  Fortunately the Ravens of Northbridge are quite 
well behaved; elsewhere they are well-known to knock off golf balls. Ravens are far too 
smart to think that a golf ball is an egg or other food ï I think they do it to piss people off. 
The Ravens of Wakehurst not only steal golf balls, they will unzip the pocket of an 
unattended golf bag and steal your muesli bar!  By contrast, Northbridge Ravens are 
classy. 
The Australian Raven is an intelligent and handsome bird, but I don't think I'd want to be 
one.  Observe how the Northbridge Ravens are attended by a squadron of Noisy 
Mynahs, day in, day out. 
 
NEXT ISSUE:  Noisy Mynah 

RULES CORNER By Pat OôConnor 

DROP ZONES 

We are seeing more dropping zones at Northbridge now that there is a lot of soil work being done on the course.  If the Committee considers that it is not 
feasible or practicable to proceed in accordance with a Rule providing relief, it may establish dropping zones which are specified as either optional or mandatory. 

The provisions for using dropping zones are specified in the Rule Book on page 139.  They are somewhat counter-intuitive!  The key points are: 
 

The player does not have to stand within the drop zone when dropping the ball. 
The dropped ball must first strike a part of the course within the drop zone. 
The dropped ball does not have to come to rest within the drop zone. 
The dropped ball must be re-dropped if it comes to rest in a position where there is interference by the condition from which relief was taken. 
The dropped ball must be re-dropped if it comes to rest more than two club-lengths from where it landed. 
The dropped ball may roll nearer the hole than the spot where it landed, provided it comes to rest within two club-lengths of that spot and doesnôt violate (d).  
 

So, surprisingly, a dropped ball is in play if it rolls out the front of the drop zone towards the hole provided that it doesnôt roll more than two club-lengths! 
RULES QUIZ 
You will find the answers elsewhere in this newsletter. 

1)Can a player obtain free relief from a boundary fence? 
2)Is it permissible to stand outside the tee markers to play a tee shot provided the ball is within the markers? 
3)Stakes or lines used to mark water hazards must be yellow and stakes or lines used to mark lateral water hazards must be red.  True or false? 
4)In match play, may a player putt out after his/her putt is conceded? 
5)May you remove sand or soil from your line of putt? 
6)A ball embedded in its own pitch mark in any closely mown area may be lifted and dropped, without penalty, as near as possible to the spot where it lay but 

not nearer the hole.  May it be cleaned? 
7)In match play, a player putts a ball on the green and it strikes the opponentôs ball which was also on the green.  What is the ruling? 
8)You play a stroke from a bunker but the ball hits the face of the bunker and rebounds into your leg.  What is the ruling? 
9)You replace your ball on the putting green but donôt remove your marker.  The wind then blows the ball further from the hole.  Where do you play from? 
10)You drop a ball inside a corner of a drop zone.  It rolls diagonally three club-lengths but comes to rest within the drop zone.  Does it have to be re-dropped? 

A birdõs eye view of the 

17th green - can you see 

the ball ?  

Yes, it was successfully 

hit from the tree !  

This little guy 

was spotted at 

the rear of the 

11th tee 

enjoying the sun 

& some golf  

Some more wildlife of 

Northbridge  

The babies have grown !  

The Kookaburra is our logo for a reason, they 

are very cheeky at NGC. We actually have 

about 7 resident Kookas, all of which are 

watching YOU !  
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HOLES IN ONE  

 
People achieving a hole in one now have the option of having their ball 

mounted. An example is on display on the office counter. Members would 
be required to contribute towards part of the cost due to their value.  

All Holes in One on the 5th  

receive a case of Logan  
 Wines, Thanks to Fran &  

Peter Logan.  

4.1.11 PETER RIX 2 

4.1.11 PETER KEARNS 5 

26.1.11 AMY CHAN 16 

TO ALL  

MONTHLY 
MEDAL &  HOLE 

IN ONE  
WINNERS 

PLEASE select 
your choice of 

trophy on display 
in the cabinets. 

Notify the Office 
staff of YOUR 

CHOICE WITHIN 
7 DAYS OF THE 

EVENT  

25.1.11 RAY NOHRA 15 

 JANUARY 

óAô DAVID ATKINSON 

óBô MARK WATKINS 

óCô MICHAEL CROW 

 FEBRUARY 

óAô TIM SHEPHERD 

óBô PHIL PETERSON 

óCô JAMES GARDINER 

 APRIL 

óAô DAVID WALKER 

óBô DENNIS LUM 

óCô PETER PSOMADELIS 

 MARCH 

óAô JACK RICHARDS 

óBô BRENDAN BOND 

óCô BOB GILCHRIST 

 MEDAL OF MEDALS 
2010-Playoff  

óAô ERIC EVANS 

  

 

27.2.11 LYNDA BRENOCK 5 

26.3.11 KEITH FIBBENS 5 11.4.11 KIM McGLINN 17 

Avoiding Slow Play  
Be ready on the first and stand  

With ball on tee and club in hand  

On the next tee saving timeõs not hard 

One drives off and one marks the card  

Donõt leave buggies in the way 

Or those behind must wait to play  

Keep up with the players ahead of you  

Losing a hole is strictly taboo  

Lost a ball ? Not a clue ?  

Players behind you must call through  

In stableford, if you canõt score 

Pick up your ball and putt no more  

If a slow coach you must stay  

Then please play later in the day  

 

(a poem borrowed from the back of a 
toilet door by an anonymous donor)  

3 holes in one & 3 cases of wine ! 
Congratulations Lynda Brenock-3 holes in one on the 5th in eight 
months, thatõs one case of wine every four months; June 27, October 
31 and February 27: which means Lynda will be due for another hole in 
one around the end of June this year. Chances are ? 
 

Hole in one, number 3 for Graham Campbell on the 5th, but this is his 
first case of Logan wine. 
 

A hole in one can be a once in a lifetime experience and for some only a 
dream; Ben Hogan never had an óAceô and many great golfers and not so 
great have never had the pleasure of shouting their playing partners a drink 
to celebrate their hole in one. 
Chances of having three óin a rowô on the same hole are minimal, yet it has 
been achieved by our very own Lynda Brenock.  
The 5th has been a popular hole this year with three others claiming the 
honour of not only a hole in one on the 5th but a case of Logan wine; Peter 
Kearns, Keith Fibbens and Graham Campbell. 

Some Hole in one facts & Trivia: 
Odds of getting an Ace: 
Tour player making an ace: 3,000 to 1 
Low-handicapper making an ace: 5,000 to 1 
Average player making an ace: 12,000 to 1 
Two players from the same foursome acing the same hole: 17 million to 1 
One player making two holes-in-one in the same round: 67 million to 1 
 

History Repeats Itself: Mrs Argea Tissies, whose husband Hermann took 
15 at Royal Troon's Postage Stamp 8th hole in the 1950 Open, scored an 
ace at the 2nd hole at Punta Ala in the second round of the Italian Ladies' 
Senior Open of 1978. Exactly five years later on the same date, at the same 
time of day, in the same round of the same tournament at the same hole, 
she did it again with the same club. 
First Recorded: The earliest recorded hole-in-one was in 1868 at the Open 
Championship when Tom Morris (Young Tom) did the 8th hole 145 yards 
Prestwick in one stroke. This was the first of four Open Championships won 
successively by Young Tom. 
Four professionals, One Round, One Hole: In less than two hours play in 
the second round of the 1989 US Open at Oak Hill Country Club, 
Rochester, New York, four competitors - Doug Weaver, Mark Wiebe, Jerry 
Pate and Nick Price - each holed the 167 yards 6th hole in one. The odds 
against four professionals achieving such a record in a field of 156 are 

reckoned at 332,000 to 1. 
Consecutive: John Hudson, a 25-year-old professional, achieved a near 
miracle when he holed two consecutive holes-in-one at the 11th and 12th 
holes (195 yards and 311 yards respectively) in the 1971 Martini 
Tournament at Norwich, England. 
Unseen: Leo Fiyalko is 92 and legally blind. It just took a 5 iron for the 110 
yard hole. He got his first hole in one in his 60 year career and couldn't even 
see it.  
Bizarre & Consecutive: Margaret Waldron, a 74 year old legally blind lady 
scored a hole-in-one in 1990, then did the same thing the next day using the 
same ball! 
Most in one round: Dr. Joseph Boydstone recorded 3 aces in a single 
round. The odds are 1 in 4,270,918,224. 
Tiger Woods: Tiger has 18 hole in ones. 7 have been in competition, and 
2 on PGA tour events. He got his first hole in one at age 6. 
Most recorded: Norman Manley has 59 holes-in-one. He also scored 2 
holes-in-one on 2 successive par-4s at Del Valley CC. It is the first and only 
time this feat has been accomplished. 

19.4.11 GRAHAM CAMPBELL 5 

Holden Scramble  
20

th
 Anniversary  

Celebrate 20 years of Australiaôs most successful amateur golf event and play in your  
Local Holden Scramble event! 

Northbridge Golf Club  

Saturday 10 September  

Entry Form  
Visit www.holdenscramble.com  

OPEN to 5, 6 & 7 day Members  

& Visitors with a current  

AGU / WGA Handicap  

(Maximum 36 for men & 45 for women-higher handicaps reduced to the maximum) 

  

4 Person Team AMBROSE   

Team eligibility:  

Ý Each team is allowed maximum TWO single figure handicap players 

Ý The 4 team members aggregate handicap must total at least 32 & not exceed 112* 

Ý *Handicaps exceeding 112 will automatically be reduced to 112 
  

Entry forms & details available ONLY through  

The Pro Shop 9958 7517  

20.4.11 CAROL ROGERS 15 

Golf!  
You hit down to make the ball go 

up. You swing left and the ball 

goes right. The lowest score wins. 

And on top of that, the winner 

buys the drinks.  

If you find you do not mind playing 

golf in the rain,  the snow, even 

during a hurricane, here's a 

valuable tip: your life is in 

trouble.   

The term 'mulligan' is really a 

contraction of the  phrase 'maul it 

again.'   

A 'gimme' can best be defined as 

an agreement between two 

golfers ... neither of whom  

can putt very well.   

Newsletter Trivia: Now in itôs 13th year, your Club newsletter has 
endeavoured to record historical events, happenings and memorable 
moments. I hope you have enjoyed the óreadô and as always your input is 
always appreciated. Next edition September..............................Thanks, Ed 


